PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

Proposed legislation on capital facilities fees

In 2003, SFPUC cosponsored AB 1051 (Goldberg) with the City of Los Angeles. After bipartisan approval in the Legislature, Governor Davis vetoed AB 1051. Goldberg has agreed to carry the legislation again. SFPUC is requesting CCSF to sponsor this legislation again. 

As background, in 1988 Assemblyman Cortese authored AB 1350 which authorized public utilities to impose “capital facilities fees” on educational and public agencies with certain restrictions. These “capital facilities fees” are one time capital costs associated with utility service hook up (new meters, pipeline extensions etc) and they must be negotiated with educational and public agencies. 

SFPUC and other utilities around the state have been sued by educational and public agencies. The plaintiffs claim that Cortese’s AB 1350 extended to them the right to negotiate the capital portion of their monthly utility rates, not just the connection fees.

AB 1051 is needed to clarify that the term “capital facilities fees” does not mean monthly utility rates and provides that a public agency and educational institution may be charged rates containing a capital component for the operation, maintenance, repair, replacement, or rehabilitation of facilities that benefit a public agency receiving utility services – just like all users of the system.  

Absent legislation to clarify this distinction, utilities will be forced to give an arbitrary discount to all educational and public customers and shift the cost of that subsidy to the other nonpublic ratepayers. In SF, that means a $28 million shift to the other customers over 10 years.

